County of Santa Cruz

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

701 OCEAN STREET, ROOM 410, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4070
(831) 454-2160 FAX (831) 454-2385 TDD (831) 454-2123

JOHN J. PRESLEIGH
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

October 19, 2011

RAY LAHOOD, SECRETARY
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE
Washington, DC 20590

SUBJECT:  TIGER III GRANT — FEDERAL WAGE RATE CERTIFICATION
APTOS VILLAGE IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT

Dear Mr. Lahood;

The County of Santa Cruz, as the administrator for the construction of the Aptos
Village Improvements project, will comply with Title 40, United States Code (Federal wage rate
requirements) with respect to the applicability of the Davis-Bacon and Related Act requirements as
stated in Section V, Part C, Construction and Contract Administration, of the Stewardship
Agreement.

If the County of Santa Cruz is awarded a Tiger III grant for the Aptos Village
Improvements project, we will require all prime and sub contractors to meet Federal wage
requirements. If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact Russell Chen,
Senior Civil Engineer, at (831) 454-2160.

Yours truly,

(o Y/

JO J. PRESLEIGH
irector of Public Works
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Copy to: Laurie Goessel, Construction Manager

aptostigergrantlh.doc




